Lutton Parish Council Meeting Monday, 13th November 2017 at 7pm Village Hall

PRESENT: Mr George Raby, Mrs Carrie Walsh, Mr Ivan Head, Mr Chris Cowdery, Mr Stephen Long

Minutes of previous meeting read, agreed and signed

Pot Holes – Carrie reports online as and when they appear!

Warning Signs (children playing) and at Lutton Farm (pedestrians in road)— Sarah Barnwell has confirm it should be feasible to install both lots of signs. She will put both requests in for consideration in the 2018-19 budget but it will be subject to availability of funds in the overall highways budget.

Neighbourhood Watch-Carrie will contact the Community Police and invite them to Coffee Morning (2nd December) to give advice.

Play Area: Planning 'Change of Use' – Granted.

Mowing – Agreed it would be most practical to offer mowing contract to Alan Parker if he is interested.

Planting – Hedge to No. 1 The Old School boundary – Privet is favoured but the cost is high Stephen will check out alternative suitable plants and cost – he has also offered to arrange planting. It is possible Chris Cowdery will be able to obtain funding for this from an outside organisation.

Notice Board – Need to determine the wording – making it as simple and straightforward for users of the playing field to know and understand the 'Terms and Conditions of Use'. Gate – this has been put in place by the 'Team Workforce' at the rear of the Village Hall. A thank you letter to be sent to Mr and Mrs Marshall thanking them for their generous donation.

Website: This is now up and running.

Defibrillator – Stephanie Marshall has taken this up and is looking into the procedures and cost.

Village Hall Insurance – it was agreed the Parish Council would fund the Village Hall Insurance for 2018.

Precept for 2018-19-£1500-based on estimate (provisional) to be confirmed in January 2018.

Next meeting 15th January, 2018 – 7pm

REF: LPC-11/17